
 

 

 

Notice to creditors 

 

From: M.N. de Groot als bankruptcy trustee of Juicy Holdings B.V. 

To: Creditors of Juicy Holdings B.V. 

Subject: Statement of expected dividend – Status July 2025 

Date: 21 July 2025 

 

1. Introduction 

Juicy Holdings B.V., registered at the Dutch Chamber of Commercer (Kamer van 

Koophandel, KvK) under number 41216579 (Juicy Holdings), was declared bankrupt by 

the Amsterdam District Court on 4 November 2022. 

In the context of Juicy Holdings’ bankruptcy, the Amsterdam District Court appointed 

V.G.T. van Emstede as supervisory judge (rechter-commissaris) and M.N. de Groot as 

bankruptcy trustee (faillissementscurator).| 

 

Due to an increased number of status inquiries from individual creditors, I would like to 

inform all creditors by means of this notice as follows. Please understand that I will not 

respond to individual, personal inquiries – due to the absence of any further available 

information. 

2. Current bankruptcy estate 

Contrary to certain circulating, incorrect information, the bankruptcy estate account 

currently shows a negative balance. 

 

However, additional inflows into the estate cannot be ruled out and depend on the specific 

outcomes of numerous consultations with authorities in various jurisdictions. 

3. Expected dividend 

Based on the current assessment (as of July 2025), it is uncertain whether there will be 

any distribution to (unsecured) bankruptcy creditors in the final distribution. 

Nevertheless, it is not excluded that a potential future inflow into the estate could still 

result in a small dividend in favour of the bankruptcy creditors at a later stage. 



 

   

4. Duration of the bankruptcy proceedings 

The conclusion of the bankruptcy proceedings, and thus the timing of any potential 

distribution, is currently unforeseeable. 

5. Bankruptcy proceedings of Juicy Grow GmbH 

For status inquiries regarding the bankruptcy proceedings of Juicy Grow GmbH (36j IN 

6259/22), please direct your questions to the bankruptcy trustee Dr. Philipp Grauer. 

6. Additional information 

All announcements, links to public reports, court records, and other relevant (general) 

information regarding the bankruptcy of Juicy Holdings will continue to be provided via 

the following website: 

https://cms.law/en/nld/publication/bankruptcies/juicy-holdings-b.v 

No rights whatsoever can be derived from this notice or from the information contained herein. 

 

I am unable to provide any recommendation on the position, rights and/or obligations of any 

party. This notice is therefore not intended as any form of legal advice to the creditors of Juicy 

Holdings. Should a creditor have any doubts as to the actions they may need to take, I 

recommend that they consult their own lawyer, accountant or other duly qualified independent 

advisors in legal and financial matters. 

This notice is governed by Dutch law. 

Kind regards, 

Marlous de Groot 

as bankruptcy trustee of Juicy Holdings B.V. 

 

 

https://cms.law/en/nld/publication/bankruptcies/juicy-holdings-b.v



